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Dear parent/carer

Your child has expressed interest in participating in the Semester 2 Tamworth Basketball
Competition at Sports Dome, Jack Smyth Drive, Tamworth starting on Wednesday gth
August 2025 (Term 3, week 3).

Competition will be every Wednesday afternoon as per the draw.

Parents/Carers will be responsible to transport students to and from basketball. There
is no option for bus transport this Semester.

The students will depart from MCS at the end of the school day.
The students will return to home,

The students will be supervised by event staff members & parents/carers.

Students will need the following items:
e MCS basketball uniform and shoes

o \Water bottle

Additional Information
Please see attached letter outlining registration and expectations.
Sporting Activity

Representing Manilla Central School is an important responsibility and a privilege. The
“Sporting Code of Conduct” is designed to provide guidance relating to the behaviours
expected of a representative of our school. Please read and sign the attached Code of
Conduct. Please ensure your child also reads and signs the Code of Conduct.

Accident insurance information

In the event of injury, no accident or medical insurance cover is provided by the NSW
Government Treasury Managed Fund for students participating in school sporting activities,
physical education lessons or any other school endorsed activity, unless there is a breach of
duty of care by department or school staff. The NSW Department of Education is insured to
meet the financial impact of any legal liabilities arising from its activities. It does not provide,
nor has it ever provided, accident or medical insurance for students enrolled in government

schools.
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Concussion management

When a student enrolled in a government school is diagnosed with concussion, the principal
must be advised in writing as soon as the diagnosis is confirmed. Students may only return
to sport and physical activity once a medical clearance has been provided to the school and,
if at a school sport event, to the supervising teacher.

Any student that experiences a suspected concussion during a school endorsed activity, will
be removed from the activity and parents/carers will be advised that a medical follow-up is
required. If medical clearance is not provided, the student cannot participate in vigorous or
competitive school sport or physical activities for 21 days from the concussion date.

Privacy advice

The NSW Department of Education is collecting the information requested on this form. The
information is being obtained for the purpose of ascertaining relevant medical information,
requirements and other health care related needs about your child who is currently enrolled
at the school and who may participate in school excursions, sporting activities or other
educational or school activities conducted by or in conjunction with Manilla Central School.

The school will use this information to plan, support students, and minimise risks when
conducting the school excursions or other related school activities.

Other persons or agencies that may be provided with this information include, but are not
limited to, volunteers and members of external organisations who join with the school or are
otherwise involved in planning or delivering the excursion, sporting or other school activity;
and persons that may be called on to provide health care treatment or other assistance
during or as a consequence of such excursions or activities.

Provision of this information is voluntary, however, if you do not provide all or any of the
information requested, your child cannot participate in the excursion. In such circumstances,
the school will make available a sound alternative educational experience.

Provision of this information will significantly assist the school in planning a safer educational
activity. It will be stored securely. If you have any concerns about provision of this
information, please contact the school principal to discuss further.

You may correct any personal information provided at any time by contacting the school
office on 67851184,

Shane Welly Cmanda Quniston

Shane Kelly Mrs Amanda Ormiston
Principal Coordinator
Date: 04/06/2025

Please complete the attached consent and return to the office by Monday 30" June 2025
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Semester 2 Basketball 2025
If you would like your child to continue to play basketball in Semester 2 or would like
them to start to play in Semester 2, below are the details that you will need to know —

Fees for Semester 2
*There are no donations to offset playing fees this semester.

Continuing Players - $170 (only if your personal registration fee was paid this year).
**If your Personal Registration fee finished at the end of Semester 1, you will also
need to pay the $110.50 registration fee to be able to play.

New Players = $280.50
$170 — Competition Fee
$110.50 — 12mth Personal Registration Fee (includes Semester 1 2026).

Active Kids vouchers are accepted by Tamworth Basketball.

Competition
Starts Wednesday 6" August (Week 3, Term 3) and finishes on Wednesday 12

November 2025 (Week 5, Term 4).
Semis, Prelims, finals and grand finals: Wednesday 19™, 26" & 3 December 2025.

Team Numbers

We MUST have 8 players to be able to register and play. If we do not have
enough players, we can approach Tamworth Basketball to see if they can find teams
for our players to join. We can still support with transport if this happens.

Transport
Parents/carers are required to transport players into Tamworth each week. A roster

will be organised for this; if there are any preferences within the above dates, please
let Mrs Ormiston know ASAP.
Please note the MCS bus is no longer a transport option.

Behaviour Expectations

As basketball is an incentives-based program and in line with our excursion policy,
any student on a level will not be eligible to play whilst on the level. Additionally,
as students are wearing the MCS basketball uniforms while at the Tamworth Sports
Dome, the behavioural expectations are that our students will conduct themselves
appropriately.
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The nominations need {o be in before the end of Term 2 to Mrs. Ormiston.

Once we have confirmation of numbers and teams, we will provide information for
online registrations. Individual registrations and payments will need to be made by
the end of Week 1, Term 3, in time for players to take the court in Week 3.

Please don’t hesitate to contact the school if you require any further information.
Sincerely,

Amanda Ormiston
Organiser
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Manilla Central School
Excursion Consent Form

| consent to (student name) of year

participating in the Semester 2 Tamworth Basketball Competition at Sports Dome, Jack
Smyth Drive, Tamworth starting on Wednesday 6™ August 2025 (Term 3, week 3).

Please tick
Medical Information Form (attached) is completed O
Sporting Code of Conduct (attached) is completed O
| consent to my child receiving medical treatment in the case of an emergency O

| understand that there is no bus transport and that | am responsible for transporting
my child to and from basketball O

| am aware of the cost and the need to register my child with Tamworth Basketball O

Parent/Carer full name:

Parent/Carer signature: Date:

(3
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